Central Dakota Gem & Mineral Society (CDG&MS)
Minutes for April 3, 2022

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm by President Kevin Vetter at the Bismarck Pub-
lic Library. Other officers in attendance were Vice President - Brenda Morgan, Treasurer -
Victor Wingerter and Secretary - Darrel Spencer. The Pledge of Allegiance was given and the
Club Members introduced themselves.

Treasurer, Victor Wingerter reported that CDG&MS has money in the bank with all bills
paid.

Secretary, Darrel Spencer read the minutes from the March 13, 2022 meeting that had
been held at the Library. The minutes were approved as read.

Old Business:

Victor mentioned that he has ordered two of the Pin Pointers that had previously been ap-
proved by the CDG & MS membership. The club will be using these during the Annual Metal
Detecting event to be held at McDowell Shelter # 1 scheduled for June 12, 2022

Steve Fasching also announced that the Rocky Mountain Federation has approved his ap-
pointment, representing the Central Dakota Gem & Mineral Society.

New Business:

President Kevin announced that Room A has been reserved for our Annual December 4th
Christmas party from 1:00 — 4:00 P. M.. A short meeting will take place before the party. The
traditional $ 5.00 to $ 10.00 value range will apply for those members participating in the gift

exchange.

Kevin also reminded the members that Jamie Van Zoest will be the Chairperson of the An-
nual Rock Club show in October with assistance of committee members Skye Fasching, Tom
Tupa, Kim Reuer, and Kevin Vetter. Skye Fasching and Jamie Van Zoest are also in charge of
the Face Book publicity.

. Announcements:

Tom Tupa has volunteered to present a program on rock tumbling for the month of May.

With no other business to conduct, Kevin Vetter, our Club president adjourned the
meeting.

Program:
See page 2 for photos of Tim Weiser presentation on silver smithing.



